
The President’s Message
Greetings….We had a pleasant visit from
the IFA Grand President, Gene Mattson at
our meeting.  He and his bride, Maura
Mattson, traveled from the Port Angeles,
Washington area to join us. They said they
had heard that our meetings were both well

attended and always interesting.  Well, they got both at the
meeting; lots of people and a great presentation on the IHOP
incident from last September.

President Mattson gave me his prescription for building
and maintaining a viable IFA organization and I thought I
would pass along to you some of his thoughts which really
apply to us here in the Carson Valley.

He recommends that each Chapter appoints a
membership chairperson who makes a point of ensuring
everyone works at building the organization.  Another is to
"Be cordial to your guests, make them feel welcome.  Assign
to them a member to sit and mentor them.  Offer to pick up
a guest for a meeting or event."  Also, "Seek prospects that
have similar interests such as being supportive of public safety

and the issues we present during our meetings."  When you
are out and about, "Remember; if you see a likely candidate,
just ask them if they would be interested, because it's every
members responsibility to recruit new members."

To maintain our membership, have officers greet members
at meetings and other events.  Make our meetings fun with
Chapter programs appealing to a broad range of people.  Stay
in touch with absentee members and invite lapsed members
to renew via personal phone calls and invitations to a
meeting or event.  We need to share our pride in our
Chapter accomplishments, such as community events and
our annual donation to law enforcement as well as the
Quarterly Service Recognition awards. 

So, let's each work at building the Chapter and helping to
maintain a strong, viable membership which is active and
takes pride and part in the Chapter events.

Bayan

From the Secretary-Treasurer

The presentation by Sheriff
Ken Furlong and Captain
Ken Sandage of the Carson
City Sheriff's Office on the
September 2011 IHOP
shooting was outstanding.

Near the end of the presentation, Sheriff
Furlong mentioned the online availability of a
course designed to prepare all individuals for
such an incident should they find themselves
in the middle of an "active shooter" situation.
This online course is available from the
following website:
http://training.fema.gov/EMIWeb/IS/is907.

asp.  

Some of the details of the July picnic have
been set.  It will be held at the Aspen Mobile
Home Park on Centerville Road in
Gardnerville, on Sunday, July 15, 2012.  Lunch
will be served at 12 noon.  The barbecue this

year will be handled by the Carson Valley
Lion's Club.  The cost for food, drink and
bingo will again be a nominal $5 per person.
Mark your calendars.  We will utilize the usual
reservation system so we can give the Lion's
Club a count for food preparation purposes.
Please be sure and either call or email your
intentions.  

Dues notices will go out during early June
since our dues renewal period is upon us.
Dues remain at $24 per year (July 1 through
June 30).  Please give your new Secretary (Walt
Nowosad) a break and renew early.  Thank you
for your cooperation.

See you at the June dinner meeting.  

Ray

Please call

YES
or

NO

by 6/14 for

the 6/21
meeting!

Ray/Larna 267-4355 

Claudia/Chuck 267-5630

Charlene 267-4901 

Or send E-mail to:
lowesfolly@yahoo.com
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Roy Hargrave,Nancy Jackson, Allison
Joffee and 2nd V.P. Elect

Joan McDonnell

Hello From the 1st Vice President
Hello from Washington DC.....

Sorry to have missed May's meeting, I heard
it was a revealing account of the IHOP
tragedy.  Ironically, the same day I visited the
Law Enforcement Memorial in DC, which

really reinforced the reason we support the men & women
who put their lives on the line each day for us.

Next month our meeting will be June 21st at the Carson
Valley Inn.  Social hour starts at 5:30 PM, with dinner served
at 6:30 PM.  Cost will be $20.  Be sure to RSVP by June 14th
to get your name into the drawing for a free dinner.  Bring a
friend and a Pot O' Gold gift for the raffle drawing too.

Charlene

From the 2nd Vice President
Hi everyone!  Since Fred and I were in Russia,
we were not able to attend the May meeting.
But, from what I've heard from other
members, it was an outstanding evening.  I
wish we could have seen it.  Thank you very
much to Sheriff Ken Furlong and to Captain Ken Sandage
from Carson City for giving our group a memorable insight
into the way they handle horrific emergencies.  I understand
that it was a huge turnout and I thank you all for coming.

Next month, June 21, we will have another set of
memorable speakers.  As you know, the Nevada State Prison
has closed down.  It was one of the longest existing in use
prisons and has a history that is sometimes overwhelming.
Our guest speakers will be the former Warden of NSP, Greg
Smith, and the co-author of the NSP book on its history, LT.
Stacy Branham.  They have quite an interesting agenda to
present to us.  Hope to see you all there at CVI on June 21.  

Janet

Vice Presidents’ Stuff

June Birthdays
Darleen Dils                      2

Steven Orr                        4

Fred Barker 6

Dave Osowski                   7

Harold Blume                   9

Leslie Sanford                   9

Hank Hetzel 14

Charles Duvall 17

Ronald Buffaloe              19

Larna Hoyt                      21

Susan McQuigg 21

Fritz Rubins                    23

Sandy Hannah 27

Jill Marcum                      28

Frances Coursey              29

Shirley Blume                  30

Marion & Fred Barker



Guest Speaker Capt. Ken
Sandage, Pres. Bayan Lewis &

Carson City Sheriff 
Ken Furlong 

Special Recognition Award
Recipient Scott Fraser, 

Dave Fogerson and 
Pres. Bayan Lewis 

Guest Speaker 
Capt. Ken Sandage

Carson City Sheriff’s Office

Linda Wilson, Lois Mitchell &
Peggy Trutman

Ed Harding & Claudia Lowe

Marjorie Runyon, Betty Miller
and 1st V.P. Elect 

Dave Aymami

Carson Valley Sertoma Rep.
Patricia Smith presenting 

Sec.-Treas. Ray Hoyt a check
for $450 in exchange for our

members providing traffic
control for their annual Chili

and Crafts Faire

In Memoriam

Eugene Schmid
JANUARY 25, 1929 - MAY 13, 2012
CHARTER MEMBER OF CHAPTER 72

FOOTPRINTER SINCE OCTOBER 20, 1972
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IFA, Carson Valley Chapter #72
P.O. Box 2242
Minden, NV 89423

To:

CHAPTER PAST
PRESIDENTS

1991-92 Bill Depew, Charter
1992-93 Doug Tucker
1993-94 Eston “Red” Baker

deceased
1994-95 Bill Shay
1995-96 Ray Hoyt
1996-97 Lon A. Curtis,

deceased
1997-98 Elza Turkington,

deceased
1998-99 Bob Minton
1999-00 Rodney Snead
2000-01 Fred Hersey
2001-02 Clay Hill
2002-03 Grady Goodwin,

deceased
2003-04 Dorman Dane
2004-06 Phil Kasper
2006-08 Larry Gray
2008-10    Claudia Lowe

Visit our chapter on the web at www.cvfootprint.org

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION
CARSONVALLEY CHAPTER #72, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
President Bayan Lewis 782-8068
1st Vice President Charlene Spinner 267-4901
2nd Vice President Janet Asmann 782-0776
Secretary-Treasurer Ray Hoyt 267-4355
Sergeant-at-Arms Norma Summey 267-1917
Immediate Past President Claudia Lowe 267-5630
Grand Director Larry Gray 783-9759
3 Year Director Phil Kasper 267-5385
2 Year Director Betty Miller 782-7935
1 Year Director Ron Pierini 783-0602

BOARD APPOINTMENTS
Newsletter Editor Larry Gray 783-9759
Chapter Webmaster Don McRoberts 267-0025
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